From: Jennifer Selby

To: <u>HDC</u>

**Subject:** Inglis house historic designation

**Date:** Thursday, October 12, 2017 10:37:00 AM

Dear City Council Members:

Thank you for your continued interest in preserving the Inglis House and its surrounding grounds. My name is Jennifer Selby and my husband's mother, Jean Inglis Selby, is a relative of original owners and builders of the house, Jim and Elizabeth Inglis.

As you have been made very aware, the Inglis House and it's surrounding acreage have served as an important and proud element of its surrounding neighborhood since its donation to the University in 1950. Over the the many years, numerous illustrious figures in history have stayed at the Inglis House as guests of the University of Michigan. We strongly support and are very appreciative of the efforts taken on the Council's part to preserve the Inglis house and its grounds by considering designating historic this beautiful and architecturally important building and landscape.

Thank you,

Jenny & Doug Selby